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THE JOHN F. KENNEDY CENTER FOR THE PERFORMING ARTS  
AND THE NATIONAL SYMPHONY ORCHESTRA  

 
Contract negotiations with the musicians of the  

National Symphony Orchestra, AFM Local 161-710  
 

(WASHINGTON)—After months of labor negotiations, the Kennedy Center and NSO leadership have 
offered a generous and fiscally responsible, new four-year contract to the musicians of the National 
Symphony Orchestra (NSO), AFM Local 161-710. The NSO musicians play a vital role in the artistic 
success of the Kennedy Center and positively impact our communities. Our enormous respect for their 
craft and artistic contributions are reflected in both their compensation and in the spirit in which the 
Center has approached these negotiations.  
 
The compensation package offered to the musicians would increase wages by 12% over a four-year 
growth contract through 2028. The package also includes significantly expanded healthcare options at 
reduced costs for the musicians, the addition of paid parental leave, updates to audition and tenure 
processes, and funding of a third full-time librarian position requested by the musicians.  
 
The 12% wage increase would bring the minimum NSO base salary to $178,840, and the average for 
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the current contract, NSO musicians receive an average annual salary of $186,000, and eight weeks of 
paid time off annually.  
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